
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
TOWN OF HAMILTON 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to Municipal Home Rule Law there has 

been presented to the Town Board of the Town of Hamilton, New York, at a regular meeting 

thereof held on August 11, 2022, proposed Local Law No. B-2022, titled, “A Local Law 

Extending for an Additional Period of Six (6) Months the Moratorium on Seasonal 

Accommodations Within the Town of Hamilton.”  Said Local Law, if enacted, would extend the 

temporary moratorium on the establishment, creation, maintenance, advertisement and/or 

operation of seasonal accommodation uses within the Town of Hamilton, set forth in Local Law 

No. 1 of 2021, for a period of six (6) months.  This temporary moratorium will continue to allow 

the Town to undertake review and comprehensively address the issues involved with seasonal 

accommodation uses within the Town.  The full text of said Local Law is on file at the Town 

Clerk’s Office at the Town Offices located at 38 Milford Street in the Town of Hamilton for 

inspection by all interested persons, and available online at https://www.townofhamiltonny.org/. 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that on August 8, 2022 the Town Board determined 

that this proposed Local Law is a Type II in connection with SEQRA, thus concluding the 

environmental review process. 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that the Town Board will hold a public hearing on the 

proposed Local Law at the Town Hall located at 38 Milford Street in the Town of Hamilton on 

September 8, 2022 at 7:00 p.m., or as soon thereafter as the matter can be heard, at which time 

all persons interested will be heard.  The public may mail or electronically submit comments on 

proposed Local Law No. B-2022 to the Town Clerk at s.reymers@townofhamiltonny.org by 

noon on September 8, 2022. 

DATED: August 11, 2022 

  
SUZANNE K. REYMERS 
Town Clerk 
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